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Comments: I am concerned by the NPS and USFS proposed policies that would prohibit the fixed anchors in

Wilderness areas. As a nurse and a climber my top priority is safety. In healthcare, we talk about  never events,

an event that has catastrophic consequences that is also preventable and hence should never occur. I am afraid

the proposed policies would cause never events in climbing in wilderness areas because of laws prohibiting

necessary maintenance on anchors. The existing climbing policies and the Wilderness act allow for the

necessary safety maintenance. I believe the NPS and USFS proposals are risking human lives. The NPS and

USFS will be responsible for the never events that occur if these policies pass. 

 


